School Social Workers of Idaho

Executive Board Meeting

September 5, 2013
Attendance:  Valerie Haddon, Sherry Tipping, Jennifer Young, Julie Carney, and Beth Citron 

I. October Conference 2013

a. Valerie is working on one speaker issues, but everything is in place for speakers, location, etc.
b. We are continuing to offer free attendance/CEU’s to our presenters in lieu of payment. 
c. Committee needs to continue to work on parking issues and food.
II. Elections
a. Board discussed elections and the lack of involvement/volunteers from membership to take on a Board position.
b. Board agreed to proceed in the following way:

i. Chair will draft an email to members with the current ballot (blank).  The email will remind members that we are in the same position this October that we were in last year.  There will be a list specific options for the members to answer such as:

1. I want SSWI to continue and will volunteer for ________.

2. I want SSWI to continue but I will not volunteer because____.

3. Members will be asked to comment on the barriers and concerns for not volunteering.

4. Members will be asked what they want from SSWI as an organization.

5. Duties of the positions will be included in the email from the Bylaws.

6. Members will be reminded that the time and effort they put into SSWI is up to them.  They can do the bare minimum or they can get involved in several things.

III. Future of SSWI and SSWI Board

a. Board discussed whether or not a Board was needed.
b. Options discussed:
i. Doing away with the Board at the October meeting and remaining a network under NASW with a committee focused on professional development workshops/conferences.
ii. Changing Bylaws to decrease the Board by one position (Chair-Elect) and modify duties of the Chair and Past-Chair.
iii. Having a Board from the same geographical area for a set number of years, and then rotating the duties to a different geographical area.
iv. Board agreed to proceed as follows:
1. Get clarification from NASW on what the pros and cons of not having a Board would be.  What would the leadership structure look like?  Would we still offer a SSWI only membership rate?
2. Continue to try to solicit a volunteer for Chair-Elect through email from Chair (see above).

3. If there isn’t a volunteer, the Board will amend the Bylaws to reflect the change in the Board - eliminating Chair Elect position and modifying the duties of the others positions and proceed for one year. 
IV. Spring Workshop/Retreat
a. Board discussed the lack of cohesion in the SSWI organization and lack of member involvement.
b. Discussed having a school social worker retreat instead of a Spring Workshop.
c. Ideally, this would be done the week of Social Worker Appreciation Week in March.
d. This option will be added to the General Membership Meeting Agenda.

V. Follow Up Items

a. Jennifer will contact Tod and Teri to get history of SSWI as members requested and put this information on the website.
b. Board will work on making pamphlet/card/flyer of the benefits of joining SSWI and the history of SSWI, including our accomplishments for the profession.
VI. MOU with NASW Update

a. Sherry reviewed meeting/telephone conference we had with NASW in May and at the time we understood the agreement to be that we would not pay for any support we received from NASW at this time because the majority of our members belong to NASW.  Therefore, we miss out on their membership dues ($50 each) in our budget.
b. Sherry suggested having a MOU with NASW to help establish the roles and responsibilities within our relationship.  
c. Board agreed that MOU discussion would have to wait until after October General Membership Meeting until we knew the future of SSWI and the Board.
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